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I started in agility many years ago - approximately 1995'ish with my first dog, Micah. He wasn't 
interested in agility, but agility had me intrigued. In 2010 I tried again with my jack russell, Oreo. 
Oreo taught me a lot as a handler, a trainer and as a person. Learn to train the dog you have in 
front of you, and to enjoy the journey. Oreo and I went on to attend the 2017 Nationals, and we 
earned his ATChC, VBA, VBX and Bronze Award of Merit. During this time I started training my 
second competing jack russell Emily. She was very close to being in all masters and she had 
earned her MSDC just days before I lost her to cancer. 

 

Now I'm training 2 more jack russells (yes, I'm crazy) Tequila and Ember. We are looking 
forward to being able to start to compete in the not too distant future. 

 

I look forward to being the SK/MB/NU director again for the next two years. I believe that the 
AAC board of directors and all of the committees are doing great work in making this sport we 
love safer, more inclusive and better for everyone involved. 

 


